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General Meetings  

are held on the  

first Wednesday  

of each month,  

at 6:30 p.m. at the  

Marin Power  

Squadron,  

789 Hamilton Pkwy, 

Novato, CA 

As you will see from this latest 

newsletter, our Blue Star Moms 

chapter has continued to be 

busy during these past months 

since the New Year.  We have 

enjoyed working with our 

dedicated members and 

associates, as well as our 

community supporters, to 

further our mission and make  

a difference.  

Engaging our energies in 

supportive activities helps us to 

remain strong while loved ones 

are far away and their absences 

maybe a little less hard to bear.   

Organizing that box of 

toiletries; collecting funds or 

items for the care packages, 

attending that outreach event to 

spread the word about who we 

are, are all part of what we have 

been doing to help further our 

goal of showing support for  

our military.   

Additionally, we stand together 

with love and support for each 

other as our kids come home; 

deploy, move, meet with 

success or deal with the 

challenges that come with 

serving their country.  

Take a look at our latest news, 

check out our revamped 

website, and please join with us 

in support of our mission. 

Best Regards,   

Presidents’ Letter 

Marilyn Spoja & Barbara Bochner,  
Co-Presidents 

Upcoming Events 

July 25th 
6:00 p.m. BSM Board Meeting 

August 8th 
6:30 p.m. General Meeting 

Elections of New Board  

August 29th 
6:00 p.m. BSM Board Meeting  

Power Squadron  

September 5th 
6:30 p.m. General Meeting 

Investiture of New Board  

September  
Store Collection and Sorting  

Packing Meeting TBD 

September 20th  
9:00 a.m. Mailing  

Power Squadron   

September 26th  
6:00 p.m. BSM Board Meeting 

June 2nd 
10 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Store 

Collections: Novato Safeway and 

Sorting at Power Squadron   

June 6th  
6:30 p.m. General Meeting and 

Packing, Power Squadron 

June 14th 
9:00 a.m. Mailing 

Power Squadron 

June 26th 
6:00 p.m. BSM Board Meeting 

Power Squadron 

July 4th 
Fourth of July Parade and BBQ 

July 11th 
6:30 p.m. General Meeting 

Board Nominations  
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Blue Star Moms Collections  



by Robyn Moss 

Following on our very much 

appreciated Christmas program 

of adopting a recently returned 

veteran and his/her family who 

are facing the challenges of 

reintegrating back into the 

community after deployment 

and service in the military, the 

Blue Star Moms of Marin 

decided to adopt two families 

for Easter.  

Wow, what a response! Because 

of the incredible generosity of 

our members and supporters, 

we were able to donate Easter 

baskets to four families who 

were very much in need.  

Donations included $700 in gift 

cards; clothing, toys, and Easter 

goodies. 

These families were selected by 

the social workers at the V.A. 

Clinic in Santa Rosa as being 

those most in need of help.  All 

four veterans served in Iraq and 

Afghanistan and had children 

ranging in ages from six months 

to five years, including a single 

parent veteran.   

By all accounts, the families 

were overwhelmed by our 

generosity.  We received a card 

with a very warm and heartfelt 

message from the wife of one of 

the veterans, thanking us for 

bringing so much joy into their 

lives at Easter and promising to 

pay forward our generosity to 

other veteran families in need 

of assistance.   

Kym and Lynn, the V.A. Social 

workers who coordinated the 

program, attended our April 

general meeting to thank the 

BSMs on behalf of the families 

who received our Easter gifts, 

and to express how much it 

means to struggling vets and 

their families to receive support 

from the community.  

Thank you to all who 

contributed!  It was truly a 

fantastic effort and very much 

appreciated.  

We hope to continue the 

program throughout the year 

and welcome the communities 

support in this endeavor.  There 

is so much more we can do to 

help our heroes and there are  

many families registered with 

the V.A. who are facing 

numerous challenges and 

hardships.  

To the wonderful Blue Star Moms of 

Marin, thank you so much for the 

amazing gifts and donations you 

have sent our way!  Your packages 

and support have been awesome! 

I’m enclosing a tiny flyer of one of 

our Christmas Projects...Just so you 

can see some smiling faces of the 

people you have touched! May you 

and yours enjoy many happy 

blessings in this new year. 

 

 

Adopt a Family 

BSMs Recognized At State Capitol  

Blue Star Mothers of America, 

Inc.   

by Marilyn Spoja  

On May 3, 2012, Co-Presidents 

Barb Bochner and Marilyn 

Spoja, as well as Board Member 

Cathie Becker, and Social 

Events Chair Suzy Morlock, 

attended a meeting of the Cali-

fornia State Senate at Our State 

Capitol, in Sacramento.  They 

were honored along with 60 

other Blue Star Moms from all 

over the state where a Resolu-

tion was passed regarding the 

 

Meeting The Needs Of  Our  
Veteran Families  
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Continued on page 6 

The resolution states that the 

Blue Star Mothers of America, 

Inc., was founded as a 

patriotic service organiza-

tion February 2, 1942, 

with the purpose of unit-

ing mothers with sons or 

daughters in the United 

States Armed Forces.  

The nonpartisan, nonsec-

tarian, nondiscriminatory, 

Dear Ladies,  
We cannot thank you 
enough for the kindness 
you have shown to our 
family during such a 
difficult transition. Our 
son adores the toys and 
Easter eggs, and during 
this holiday you have 
given us a little peace of 
mind.  If there is 
anything we can ever do 
for your organization, 
please don’t hesitate to 
ask. Once we regain our 
stability, we fully intend 
on paying your 
generosity forward and 
helping someone else in 
need.  You truly have 
given us back our faith 
in the goodness people 
hold in their hearts.  
 
Thank You!  

Marilyn Spoja and Barb Bochner  



 BSMs Newsletter - January 

2012 began with the mailing 

of our newsletter, with its new 

masthead and look.  

 January 25th, under BSMs 

direction, Coupons.com 

held a team building exercise 

where their national sales 

force learned about the BSMs 

and packed 22 care packages 

for our troops.  They also do-

nated money for postage. 

 February General Meeting: 

Board members reported on 

various Veteran Support 

Organizations from SF to 

Sonoma Counties, with infor-

mation on activities where 

BSMs and community sup-

porters can get involved.  

 A February 13th Social 

Event for our BSMs was held 

at member Suzy Morlock’s 

home in San Rafael, where we 

were treated to great conver-

sation, wine, and cheese.  

 On a very busy March 3rd, 

Robyn Moss and Sharon 

Daugherty coordinated a 

sucessful Collection Drive 

at Petaluma Safeway.   

 

Simultaneously, Janice Hooper 

Cunningham led the work of a 

Grand Sorting and Organ-

izing of items in our storage 

unit in preparation for a future 

packing day. We appreciated 

the help we also had from 

some great  

Novato High School students.  

  In March, BSM member Jane 

McLaughlin delivered toiletry 

kits and reading material to 

the SF VA Hospital, and BSM 

Suzy Rice dropped off bags of 

donated books for their book 

cart.  BSDad, Bill Bochner, 

delivered toiletries and food to 

the SFVA Clinic for their 

clients’ use.    

 Our March 7th  General 

Meeting was a packing meet-

ing.  We packed 80 care 

packages with the enthusias-

tic help of Novato Rotarians 

and other friends and commu-

nity supporters.  

 March 14th and 16th, BSM 

Cathie Becker coordinated the 

mailing of 90 care packages 

to troops deployed in various 

locations all over the world.  

 On March 28th, a group of us 

attended the showing of the 

film “Where Soldiers Come 

From” at SRJC.  Several 

BSMs participated in the fol-

low-up discussion with the 

Achieving Our Mission 

Blue Star Moms at the Petaluma Safeway Collection 
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 One of our youngest supporters  

filmmaker and one of the 

men who was a subject of 

the documentary.  

 On April 1st, assisted by 

hardworking members, 

Sharon Daughtery packed 

her pickup with cases of 

donated Girl Scout 

Cookies to be delivered 

to Travis AFB.  

 At our April 4th General 

Meeting, members gen-

erously contributed to our 

Easter Adopt A Family 

for four Veterans and their 

families from Sonoma  

County. 

  On April 23rd, the award

-winning documentary 

“Hell and Back Again” 

was shown at the San Ra-

fael Film Center, followed 

by a panel discussion with 

veterans’ representatives 

and co-president Barb 

Bochner.   

 On April 24th, we held a 

lively social event at 

Boca Steak House where 

we shared laughter and 

support.  

 End of April, with much 

appreciated skill and ef-

fort from BSDad Chuck 

Becker, and graphics de-

signer Anne Cook, our 

updated website was 

launched! 

 On May 28th, we cele-

brated Memorial Day at 

the Marin Civic Center, 

laying a floral wreath in 

memory of our fallen 

Sgt. Reighter and Donovan help  

deliver Girl Scout Cookies  
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countries’ militaries to practice 

cooperative defense exercises, 

or are part of embassy and 

consulate security.  

BSMs of Marin will continue to  

send care packages to troops 

with a little ‘piece of home,’ 

reminding them they are not 

forgotten.  We are committed 

to sending care packages to 

active military wherever they 

are stationed.  

Recently, we connected with a 

group in the Philippines who 

have no supply store to 

purchase needed or desired 

items which we sent, with cards 

and letters of support.  

 We are always looking for 

addresses of deployed military, 

through our member’s or 

friend’s children serving in the 

military. Sometimes, people  

familiar with our mission 

contact us.  When we can 

connect with military chaplains 

by Marilyn Spoja 

Sometimes the Blue Star Moms 

are asked if the need to  support 

our troops is still as great as 

previously, since troops are 

returning home from Iraq and it 

looks like there are pending 

draw downs from other hot 

spots such as Afghanistan.  Sadly, 

there are numerous places all 

over the world that continue to 

require the U.S. military to have 

a presence.    

The military of the Unites States 

is currently deployed in more 

than 150 countries around the 

world, with more than 205,188 

of it’s 1,425,113 active-duty 

personnel serving outside of the 

United States and its territories.  

Most of these overseas 

personnel are deployed in 

combat zones in the Middle 

East, as part of the War on 

Terror.  Many of the remainder 

are located in installations 

activated during the Cold War. 

 U.S. personnel are seeing active 

combat in Afghanistan, 

currently there are 

approximately 109,200 troops 

serving there.  Others are 

deployed as part of several 

peacekeeping missions. 

 Recently, American Special 

Forces troops were sent to 

central Africa to operate 

forward with local host nations’ 

militaries hunting down 

insurgent fanatics. Israel too, has 

received a number of American 

troops.  All over the world, U.S. 

military participates with  Ally 

Always A Need For A Piece Of Home For Our Troops  

Continued on page 5 

A Military Mother’s Prayer 

Give me the greatness of heart to see  the differ-

ence between duty and his love for me 

Give me the understanding so that I may 

know, when duty calls him, he must go 

Give me a task to do each day to fill the 

time when he’s away 

When he’s in a foreign land keep him safe 

in your loving hand  

And Lord when duty is in the field 

please protect him and be his 

shield  

And Lord when de-

ployment is so long 

please stay with me 

and keep me strong.  

 Barb Travis Founder, President BSMs 
2009-2011 

Troops Stationed in the Philippines Receive Packages from the BSMs  

I want to take this time to thank 

you personally for what your 

organization has done for me 

and all the service members of 

Operation Enduring Freedom 

Philippines.  We are out here 

without all the facilities provid-

ed on most FOBs. Unlike Af-

ghanistan, which has AAFES 

and the USO, we have no out-

side help from anyone but people 

and organizations like yourselves 

and your supporters. I grew up 

in Novato, so it was especially 

exciting to see that all these 

boxes came from where I grew 

up.  The first 30-40 boxes were 

amazing, but the fact that they 

keep coming is extraordinary. I 

put them out in the dining area 

so everyone can get a little some-

thing.  I’ve also sent quite a few 

to the outstations on some of the 

other islands where it’s more 

dangerous and they can’t leave.   

Thank you and God Bless you 

all,  MSG O’Gaffney 

 



A Soldier’s Prayer 

  

O God, Protector of 

all people and 

nations, protect my 

family and friends at 

home from the 

violence and evil of 

others 

 

Keep them safe from 

the weapons of hate 

and destruction and 

guard them against 

the deeds of 

evildoers 

  

Grant them your 

protection and care 

in tranquility and 

peace 

  

Grant this through 

Christ our Lord ~ 

Amen  

Always A Need  
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anytime.  Our website will give 

you details as to items we seek 

to send, and where to drop off 

your donations.  

Each care package costs us 

$12.65 to post.  Monetary 

donations are greatly 

appreciated.   

Blue Star Moms, associates, and 

supportive community groups 

are using their time and energy 

to continue this important 

cause.  Many of our BSMs or 

relatives of troops are boots-on-

the-ground somewhere in a 

global hot spot.  

Please join us and participate 

anytime that you can and in any 

way.  Our efforts make a 

difference and our mission is to 

continue supporting our 

military as long as they need us. 

 

 Continued from page 4 

PO Box 5684, Novato CA 94948-5684 ●  (415) 258-0437 
info@bluestarmomsofmarin.org ● www.bluestarmomsofmarin.org 

Follow us on Facebook: Blue Star Moms of Marin 

How to Contact Blue Star Moms of Marin 

or commanding officers who 

have members of their units 

without much family support.  

Sending us names of deployed 

military is another way to 

donate and know you are 

helping someone far from 

home. 

 The war on terror, much like 

the cold war, is an ongoing 

issue not so clearly defined by 

country boundaries.  Our 

efforts to send necessary items; 

snacks, toiletries, reading 

material, cards and notes from 

home, are one way they are 

reminded we do care.   

 Their daily routine is so far 

from anything we experience 

here at home, that the 

normalcy of Girl Scout 

cookies, or a note from a 

thoughtful stranger goes a long 

way to brighten their day.  

Often, sent items are things 

they do not have access to like 

the cooling scarves we make 

and send during the hot 

months, knitted scarves during 

the cold months, and socks are 

always appreciated.  

BSM’s organizes scheduled 

collection drives at our local 

grocery stores, however we 

gladly accept donations 
BSMs Family Member Serving In The Philippines  

Troops serving in the Philippines 

receive more BSM care packages 



Phil served as an Army Chaplain 

for 22 years. His military career 

provided numerous opportunities 

for ministry and leadership train-

ing; including a Clinical Pastoral 

Education residency at Walter 

Reed Army Medical Center, Wash-

ington, D.C.. He spent three years 

as chaplain for an Army addiction 

treatment facility, and three years 

as the Curriculum Developer with 

the Department of Pastoral Minis-

try Training for the Army Medical 

Department Center and School, 

Fort Sam, Houston, TX. He has 

taught Critical Incident Stress 

Management  courses throughout 

the U.S., Germany, and Guam. 

Hardiness, Dr. Connor began, is 

the ability to Survive, Grow, and 

Fulfill one’s purpose in life.  

Dr. Connor was with us this night, 

primarily to discuss what our 

military go through while de-

ployed and how factors, such as 

Guest Speaker  

Dr. Phillip Connor, United States Army Chaplain, Retired  

BSMs Honored At State Capitol Continued from page 2 

personnel and their families, 

promoting patriotism, and as-

sisting various veterans organi-

zations such as American Gold 

Star Mothers.  

and nonprofit organization was 

chartered in 1960 by the Con-

gress of the United States of 

America.   Persons eligible for 

membership include mothers 

and stepmothers who have sons 

or daughters who are currently 

serving in the United States 

military or who are honorably 

discharged veterans.  Family 

members and friends may be-

come associate members.  

The work of Blue Star Mothers 

of America includes providing 

support for active duty service 
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The dedication of Blue Star 

Mothers of America is increas-

ingly important with 32 mili-

tary bases in CA, including 

those of the United States Air 

Force, Army, Marine Corps, 

Navy and Coast Guard.  

As of today, California has 

667 Fallen Heroes from the 

wars in Iraq and Afghanistan.   

The loyalty, dedication, sac-

rifice, and hard work of the 

devoted members merit the 

utmost respect.  

their personal ‘hardiness,’ affect their 

ability to transition back into society 

here at home.  

He spoke of the three C’s.  

Commitment, Challenge, and Con-

trol.   Commitment: something 

greater than myself ; the military, 

preserving freedom, oath, brother-

hood.  

Challenge: being focused on being 

the best, faithful to duties, and full 

attention to demands.  

Control: the opportunity to influence 

the future, power to direct your life, 

outcome. 

During deploy-

ment, all three 

C’s are prevalent 

in their everyday 

lives. However, 

when they return 

from combat they 

need to find a way 

to integrate these 

into their lives in 

order for them to 

successfully ad-

just.  

BSMs at the  

California State Capitol  

For The Safety Of Soldiers  

Almighty and eternal God, 

Those who take refuge in 

you will be glad and forever 

will shout for joy 

Protect these soldiers as 

they discharge their duties, 

Protect them with the 

shield of your strength and 

keep them safe from all evil 

and  harm 

May the power of your love 

enable them to return home 

in safety, that with all who 

love them, they may praise 

you for your loving care 

We ask this through Christ 

our Lord  ~ Amen 

 

Dr. Connor present-

ed an informative 

and thought pro-

voking talk to our 

members.  

We thank him and 

hope to have him 

speak to the BSMs 

again soon.  

You can help your loved ones 

with this by deterring risky be-

havior they may replace the three 

C’s with. To help ensure a sense 

of commitment, challenge and 

control, provide/create opportu-

nities for them  to experience 

these without the risky behavior. 

Encourage education; competi-

tive sports and opportunities to 

‘feel’ the adrenaline rush they 

felt in combat in ways that are 

safe. By encouraging outlets for 

these needs you can help them to 

once again 

become 

productive 

citizens 

who are 

able to 

cope with 

life.  

  

Thriving In Crisis  
by Kathie Lubey 

Marilyn Spoja, Dr. Connor, Barb Bochner  

Dr. Phillip Connor  

Speaks To Our Blue Star Moms 
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Sea To Shining Sea 2012  

The breakfast was organized by 

Julie Ramirez, Founder and 

President of the Alameda 

County BSMs. 

Later that day, the Sea To 

Shining Sea riders biked 

through the rolling hills of 

Marin. BSMs cheered them into 

their lunch stop at the Novato 

Cheese Factory.  

Hosted by the leading not-for-

profit organization, World  

T.E.A.M. Sports, the 2012 Sea 

To Shining Sea ride honored the 

courage of our military and the 

strength of the American spirit. 

The group of  Wounded 

Warriors and supporters 

started a two month long, cross 

country bicycle ride from San 

Francisco to Virginia Beach, VA.  

Since the majority of the 

participants are disabled, the 

On May 28, 2012 before the 

sun had even risen, some of our  

dedicated Blue Star Mothers 

were at the Presidio in San 

Francisco to help serve 

breakfast to the many 

participants of the Sea To 

Shining Sea cross country 

bicycle ride together with other 

BSMs from Alameda County.  

BSMs got to meet the inspiring 

riders who had dipped their 

wheels in the Pacific and were 

about to start their 63 day 

journey across the country. 

ride provides a dramatic 

example that disabled 

Americans can lead productive 

lives and accomplish remarkable 

athletic feats.  

Participating veterans of the Sea 

To Shining Sea ride live with 

disabilities from loss of limbs to 

blindness to Post Traumatic 

Stress.  These veterans served 

America in wars from 

Afghanistan and Iraq to 

Vietnam. 

At many major cities that the 

route crosses, community and 

media events will be held to 

publicize the event and 

allow the public to meet the 

team.   

The riders will stop at 

American Military bases 

along the way, as well as 

connecting with local 

communities of disabled 

persons in towns and cities 

it travels through.  

The Blue Star Moms were 

proud to support this most 

wonderful event, and to 

meet these inspiring 

athletes.  

 

Chaplain’s Corner  

by Sharon Daugherty 

Found amongst my sister’s 

things was an engraved wrist 

band:  

MAJOR DONALD ODELL 

 10-17-67 

None of us knew why this 

POW bracelet. Was his name 

chosen or sent randomly? 

A USAF pilot shot down over 

Vietnam, and a POW for five 

and a half years, he wrote 

about how we don’t appreci-

ate our way of life and free-

dom until we lose it.  

 

 

 

 

 

From his story:  

www.pownetwork.org 

“I am very proud to have 

served with such dedicated, 

patriotic and proud Americans 

in the camps of North  

Vietnam. I only hope that we, 

as Americans will not forget 

those who made the ultimate 

sacrifice, or those who are now 

confined to VA hospitals. Let 

us also pursue the plight of the 

MIA’s who have not been ac-

counted for.”  

  

Sharon, Xander and “BB” 

San Francisco Presidio  

Wounded Warrior Riders  

Memorial Day  

by Barb Bochner 

Freedom isn’t free, and the 

price has always been 

blood, including the blood 

Jesus shed for us on the 

cross.   



Former associate member, 
Nancy Wylie has now become 
an active member. 

We currently have 35 Members 
and 8 Associate Members, for a 
total of 43. Each and every 
member is so important to Blue 
Star Moms of Marin. Some of 
us are able to participate more 
regularly than others, but that 
should never deter those who 
participate whenever they can. 
We try to include many 
activities in order to reach the 
diversity of interests within our 
mission. Our group is active 
and dynamic because of what 
each member brings from their 
own background, current 
situation, skills, and resources. 

While accomplishing our more 

tangible goals, we nourish and 
support each other with 
conversation and fellowship. 

Please contact Suzy Rice at 
suzy.rice@comcast.net to join 
or if you think you are not 
receiving all the 
communications you should be 
or have any problems/needs 
concerning membership. 
Attending our membership 
meetings the first Wednesday of 
every month at 6:30 p.m. at the 
Power Squadron at 789 
Hamilton Parkway in Novato is 
also a great way to start. Check 
us out on Facebook for current 
events. 

MEMBERSHIP: We 
encourage and welcome any 
interested community members 

Welcome New Members!  
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Blue Star Mom’s ~ Mother’s Day Tea  

by Kathie Lubey  

With the warm sun shining and 

backyard pool sparkling, BSM 

Cathie Becker’s lovely home 

was the perfect setting for this 

delightful Mother’s Day Tea 

held especially in honor of 

those BSMs who’s sons and 

daughters are currently 

deployed or could not be with 

them this Mother’s Day. 

 From the moment the guests 

entered this most inviting tea 

party; it was at once 

absolutely elegant, grand 

even, while at the same 

time quite comfortable. 

Like spending an 

afternoon at home with 

good friends.  

From the cucumber and 

watercress sandwiches; 

whimsical, miniature fruit cups, 

just tart enough lemon squares, 

to the eclairs, a grand array of 

delectable treats engaged your 

senses  as you entered the 

dining room.  

The focal point of the event was 

the delightful tea table.  A 

beautifully arranged assortment 

of tea pots on fine linen that 

was breathtaking.   

The attention to detail was awe 

inspiring.  

Wendy Hart and Debbie 

Countouriotis helped to ensure 

that everything was ‘just so.’ 

Placing irresistible delights just 

Adorable mini bundt cakes 
decorated to perfection 

A warm welcome to new 

Blue Star Moms  Maria 

Carina Sneed, Jackie 

Elliot, Paula Ferriola, 

and Vicki Robbins.  

around every corner making it  

too difficult to avoid 

temptation.  

We all enjoyed each other’s 

company, a relaxing afternoon 

of socializing, sipping the 

orange and blueberry teas and 

of course the food.  

 

 

 

 

Thank you to Cathie Becker 

for hosting this exceptional 

event.   

A most memorable Mother’s 

Day Social.  

to join us. 

MOMS: For mothers, 
grandmothers, guardians, or 
foster parents of current 
military members/veterans, 
there is a $20 annual 
membership fee.  We have a 
confidential sponsorship fund 
to help any Mom that cannot 
pay the $20 membership fee. 
Simply email president@blue-
starmomsofmarin.org to 
receive a membership 
scholarship. 

ASSOCIATES: Associate 
membership is free to those 
who are not Moms or 
Grandmothers of  a military 
member, but still would like to 
support our mission and 
participate.  

mailto:suzy.rice@comcast.net
https://www.facebook.com/groups/278914858802001/
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The Blue Star Moms of Marin has 

been the grateful beneficiary of 

support and donations, both large 

and small, and ranging from 

money to needed items to useful 

services. All help us to fulfill our 

mission and enable us to get the 

word out to the community 

about how we can honor our 

troops, their families and our 

veterans who do so much in 

service to our country. Our 

recent donors: 

  Many individuals have filled 

our collection boxes or dropped 

items at our collection points for 

care packages sent to troops or 

for our toiletry item drops to 

Veteran support clinics. 

  Numerous organizations have 

helped us at sorting items, 

packing and mailing time.  

  Novato Rotary consistently 

comes through with energy and 

help. Sonoma Kiwanis Club 

provided money that has covered 

our mailing costs.  Bradley 

Electric donated cash to purchase 

items for our Easter mailings to 

troops.  

  Blue Star Mom families and 

friends consistently come 

through to help with donated 

items and money to our causes.  

As we saw at our Easter Adopt  

A Family, BSMs donated $700 

in gift cards that were 

distributed to needy Veteran 

families as well as food items 

and small gifts.  

  Our Blue Star Moms use their 

time, energy and resources 

consistently and generously to 

help meet our mission goals.  

BSM Notes 

school children, scouts, donors, 
Moms, and any interested people. 
The thoughtful notes from 
strangers add a special spark to 
each package. If you would like to 
write a note of thanks to a service 
member or have a school class who 
would like to offer notes, please 
contact Elena Cahill at 
ccd150@sbcglobal.net. 

always seeking new addresses of 
active military that are based far 
from home. If you know of some-
one who could use a little comfort 
and care, please contact us at in-
fo@bluestarmomsofmarin.org. 

In each care package sent, Blue 
Star Moms include hand-written 
notes of thanks and cheer from 

Blue Star Moms of Marin main-
tains photo boards of all our 
children in active military service. 
It is a heartwarming sight to see at 
our meetings and outreach func-
tions. If you have photos of your 
military children that you would 
like on the boards, please contact 
Alberta Buller at                      
absea711@yahoo.com or Andrea 
Patten at patten400@yahoo.com. 

 

Dear Blue Star Moms,  
Thank you all for the 
generous holiday gift 

packages you provided 
to our OEF/OIF 

Veterans and their 
families.  Both  these 

families came into the 
holiday season 

struggling to make ends 
meet; each in despair 

around not being able to 
provide their family 

with a holiday event. 
Your kindness, 

compassion and support 
transformed this 

potentially gloomy 
holiday scenario into 

one of magic and light. 
 

Thanks to each and 
every one of you for 
making this word a 

better place!  
 

Sincerely,  
Lynn Carolin, LCSW 

HUD VASH Social 
Worker  

Santa Rosa VA Clinic  

Continued from back cover 

Thank  You from the Blue Star Moms of Marin 

Donation Drop Offs:  
Call 415-883-8177 to arrange 
delivery of donated items to 
Travis Remodeling at 401-D 
Bel Marin Keys Boulevard in 
Novato. 

BSMs Poster Board  

Our Children Currently Serving 

A note from someone at home means so very much to our troops  
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Blue Star Moms of Marin 

PO Box 5684 

Novato CA 94948-5684  

president@bluestarmomsofmarin.org 

www.bluestarmomsofmarin.org 

Pins and Clings:  Want to be 
recognized as a proud Blue Star 
Mom of Marin? At each meeting, 
membership and associate mem-
bership pins are available for $5 
each, and clings for your car or 
home window for $6 each. Dis-
play them proudly! 

Logo Wear:  If you would like 
to order logo wear for the Blue 
Star Moms of Marin, there are 
two ways to do it: 

1.  If you have an item of clothing 
that you want to have embroi-
dered with our logo, contact 
Molly McGrath at 415-847-
8792.  

2. If you want to order new 
clothing with our logo, you can 
order items from Lands End 
Business Outfitters at http://
ces.landsend.com/bsmom  

Wear your logo clothing proud-
ly, especially at outreach events. 

facebook:  You can join the 
Blue Star Moms of Marin on 
facebook! We have photos and a 
growing presence of news and 
upcoming events. We encourage 
you to check out the site regular-
ly to be up to date, gain useful 
advice and get connected with 
the Moms.  

Cooling Scarves:  These are 
made primarily by associate 
member Cynthia Avila for our 
summer time mailings to troops 
in the HOT zones. If you would 
like to help in any way, contact 
her at Cynthia.avila@ed.gov.   

Knitted Items:  For cold 
weather packing items, we have a 
great group of gals who have been 
knitting warm scarves and helmet 
liners. You can find instructions for 
the knitted items on our website 
bluestarmomsofmarin.org under 
“how you can help” if you would 
like to participate with that effort. 

Everyone will know you are a 
proud Blue Star Mom of Marin!  

Speaking Engagements:  
Don’t forget that you can contact 
Barb Travis at 
btravisbsm@yahoo.com if you 
know of a company or organiza-
tion that you think may have an 
interest in supporting the Blue 
Star Moms of Marin, or who just 
want to find out more infor-
mation about us. This is an im-
portant way to get the word out 
to the community about who we 
are; our mission to support the 
troops, their families, and our 
veterans; and opportunities for 
how they can help. 

Care Package Recipient 
Addresses:  Blue Star Moms are 
regularly packing and sending 
needed items to active military 
year round. Though we have a 
working recipient list, we are 

Blue Star Mom Notes 

Proudly Supporting Our Troops, Their Families and Our Veterans 

One of the many ways Blue Star 
Moms of Marin supports our troops 

Continued inside on page 9 
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